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NOTE to persons providing oral or written testimony to the Council: Section 307( 1 )(!) of the Magnuson-Stevens Fishery Conservation and 
Management Act prohibits any person" to knowingly and willfolly subm it to a Council, the Secretary, or the Governor o f a Sta te fa lse 
information (including, but not limited to, fa lse information regarding the capac ity and extent to which a United State fish processor, on an 
annual bas is, w ill process a portion of the optimum yield of a fishery that will be harvested by fishing vessels o f the United States) 
regarding any matter that the Council, Secretary, or Governor is considering in the course of carry ing out th is Act. 
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AGENDA D-2(b) 
Supplemental 
APRIL 201 I 

Post Office Box 1229 / Sitka, Alaska 99835 907.747.3400 / FAX 907.747.3462 

March 22, 2011 

Chairman Olson 

North Pacific Fishery Management Council RECEIVE-2 
605 West 4th Street, Ste. 306 MAR •J v2 'It'• •• ,, .£:i -· l)i 
Anchorage, AK 99501-2252 

Dear Chairman Olson, 

On behalf of the Alaska Longline Fishermen's Association (ALFA), I am writing to urge 
you to initiate an amendment to reduce halibut bycatch Prohibited Species Catch (PSC) 
caps in the Gulf of Alaska. 

~ The halibut resource is of central importance to our membership and to the coastal 

communities in which our members reside. Our members have a long history of 

dependence on the halibut resource, and have worked hard to ensure the long-term 
sustainability of the halibut fishery. Over the past decade halibut stocks have been in 

decline, and catch limits in the directed halibut fishery have been reduced accordingly. 

Area 2C has faced the most dramatic reductions, with catch limits slashed by 72% _since 

2003, but catch limits are also dropping in Areas 3A and 3B. Many of our members hold 
quota in all these areas and are struggling to survive these staggering quota reductions. 

ALFA members, along with other directed halibut fishermen, are anxiously waiting for 
the biomass of undersized halibut that is currently in the Bering Sea and western Gulf to 
grow to harvestable size and rebuild stocks. As the Council is aware, the growth rate of 
halibut has declined to half of what it was 20 years ago. Since trawl halibut bycatch is 

primarily immature fish, these schools of small halibut are extremely vulnerable to trawl 
bycatch and vulnerable for longer than they were when the halibut bycatch caps were 
set. In other words, while directed halibut fishermen conserve and wait for these small 
fish to grow, trawl bycatch may be undermining the rebuilding potential of the ~ock. 

Our members have accepted conservation reductions to promote rebuilding; we cannot 
accept conservation reductions that fail to rebuild stocks because bycatch in other 
fisheries is allowed to undermine rebuilding efforts. ALFA members believe a review of 

Gulf of Alaska PSC caps is overdue and that the Council's goal must be to significantly 

reduce halibut bycatch levels in both the Bering Sea and the Gulf. 

T • rJ 



Finally, I would remind the Council that bycatch reduction is central to both State and 

federal fisheries policy, and its importance has only been heightened by reauthorization 
of that policy (e.g., the Sustainable Fisheries Act). Despite these clear directives, both 
salmon and halibut bycatch in the trawl fisheries has remained at unacceptably high 

levels for the past two decades. ALFA appreciates the Council's current attention to 

chum and Chinook salmon bycatch, and urges that equal attention be directed to 
reducing halibut bycatch. At the April meeting we urge the Council to initiate an 

amendment to reduce Gulf of Alaska halibut bycatch and chart a clear path to timely 

action and implementation. 

Thank you for your time and attention. 

Sincerely, 

J.;,1JIAA, f)d:_( __ 

Linda Behnken 

(Director, ALFA) 

l:kf7l:j 



• Mar 21 11 03:42p ALFA 9077473462 p. 1 

ho...\','bvt q,vo+°" 

:3>o ~e..t,...."' .s '"' 

\.--t\O'r ~-\°'r)' 

+o. .... s ll..-\ J 

'. ""' 
' \, 

r", ~'t-~1"'f"Yi~ °'-"'r'l ~'!. '"C\.i\<1,.. 

()~ 4- h,a. .SQv-\-h w°'.,..~. 

\ ', kc.. -+o 

h ~\bu-\- 'by c.o..+c:..h ~ -I" b~) i ~VI\. --l-hn./ 

+ao h~ ~"". \(. ~a..p\Y'I~ -+hQ,. 'no . ..\,'bv+ .l+oc:.\c;.s he..u... \\-h_y 

·,'foor\.po"'\-°'""+ .\-o .4-'-', ~;>h1vt~ e..<:.O\f\OmJ C';)-t 

A 1 ""~ "°' . -:I. +- \ s. ', W\.f>Or + °"'C\ -i" + 0 M Q. -+ 0 b (?.. . 
..s U..!>+~, v-. °'b \ q,,... \n 

Lc~.s\d ~r 

\"" -h, .. L 

--r~ o-.'r\ k ~o u,,. 

-r4 p~ 

--,-t.-.r-ry f>c....,...e..~..sov',<..~ 

5 I 
·1 -r)~ 0-.. 

http:foor\.po


--

Polar Star, Inc. 
Patrick J. Pikus, President 

P .0. Box 2843 Kodiak. AK 99615 
907-486•5Z58 pikus@aesalaska.net 

March 22, 2011 

Eric Olson, Chair 
North Pacific Fishery Management Council 
605 W. 4"' Ave. Suite 306 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

RE: Agenda item D-2b, Discussion paper on halibut PSC limits. 

Dear Chair Olson: 

I own and operate the 58-foot FN Polar Star and the 56.-foot FN Miss Lori, both of which participate in 
the Halibut IFQ fishery in the Gulf of Alaska and west to area 4B. Given the great concern over the 
halibut stocks and the current fteefall in the halibut catch limits, I believe that it is time for the council to 
initiate an action to analyze lowering the halibut PSC limits in the Gulf of Alaska. 

I am greatly concerned about the health of the halibut stocks. The 20 J I catch limits for 3A and 3 b are 
down 28% and 24% from last year, respectively, and area 3A is down 45% from its recent high in 2007. 
The IPHC at its 20 J I annual meeting changed from a "slow up, fast down" catch limit policy to a "sJow 
up, full down" policy in an effort to an-est this decline in the halibut stocks, which has resulted in the 
drastic cuts for 20 I I , Yet, the trawl fishery continues to utilim the same 2000 mt of halibut PSC they 
have had since J 989, when the commercial halibut catch was much higher than it is now. Trawl PSC 
bycatch in 201 J will be over 20% of what is allocated for areas 3A and 38 combined. Imagine that. The 
equivalent of one-fifth of what will be landed this year in the commeroial halibut fishery in the Gulf will 
be wasted as PSC. This is unacceptable. Also, I believe that the actual bycatch mortality of halibut in the 
non-pelagic trawl fisheries is significantly higher than is reported. 

Over the past two years the IPHC research staff has developed an analysis that shows the long-term 
effects of trawl bycatch on yield and spawning biomass. Because the majority of trawl PSC is under-32 
inch (U32) halibut there are significant downstream impacts on yield and spawning biomass. Basically, 
because that 2000 mt represents a large number of small halibut rather than a smaller number of larger 
halibut, the downstream effects of that bycatch are magnified. For the ha1 ibut stocks to recover, we need 
more of those little halibut to recruit into the spawning and exploitable biomasses. 

For these reasons, I believe that it is time to look at lowering the halibut PSC limits in the GOA. The 
amendment 80 fleet in the Bering sea has undergone a stair-step reduction in halibut PSC in their sector. l 
see no reason why we shouldn't also lower halibut PSC here in the Gulf. 

Patrick J. Pikus 
Polar Star, Inc. 
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